


Jamie Walker

I joined The Laurels in Year 3, this is where I made friends 
with Ben, Louis, Charlie, Tyler and Ashley. We like to play 
games at break time together. In Year 4, I really enjoyed 
going on the school trip for the day. When we were in 

Year 5, there were loads of different teachers. My favourite 
part of this year was borrowing Miss Pinney’s audio books. 

The best Year was Year 6 because I got to meet Mr. 
Edwards; he is such a good teacher! Unfortunately, we 

missed the school trip because of COVID-19.



Tyler Goble

I have enjoyed my time at the 
Laurels. I’m going to miss it and the 

teachers when I go up to high school.



Alfie Bowley

I have had such an amazing time at 
The Laurels and I am going to miss all the fantastic 
teachers that have helped me over the last 7 years.

I would like to say a special Thankyou to Miss Marret who 
has helped me so much with my Maths.

I have so many happy memories from The Laurels and 
have made some great friends over the last few years who 
hopefully I will continue being friends with at High School 
a big Thankyou to everyone who has supported me and 

helped me to become the person I am today.

THANK YOU!



Rayyan Merabet 

Reception: I started reception not knowing many people then 
I made a friend called Max I remember the teacher chucking rubbish 

around the classroom the most.

Year 1: I remember having a very tall teacher who played the guitar 
and taught us about spiders (that’s probably why to this day I’m scared of spiders!) 

He was a nice teacher.

Year 2: In Year 2 we had the same teacher as Year 1 I remember 
trying the school play I didn’t like it and after the play I remember 

after that the whole class pretended to be cows.

Year 3: I remember in Year 3 some of the class left to go to the Orchids. We had a 
teacher called Mrs. Power (she left last year). Then, I made friends with Kyle. 

Year 4: This was my favorite year so far because we had our residential to Hailing 
Island. We had a teacher called Mrs. Parker. In that year the first year six class left.

Year 5: Ok I remember this one more clearly. at first, we were going to have 
Mrs. Collins as a teacher but that didn’t happen so we had 

Mr. Butt and Miss Sayers. I remember accidently shooting a rocket 
through a small gap in the window and it landed in the pond.

Year 6: let me just say that I’ve never had such a strange year. 
I wish we could have had fun after the SATs but we didn’t, because we couldn’t 

finish half the school year. Luckily Mr. Edwards was so amazing!



Louie Woodcock

This is me in Year 6 of The Laurels Primary School.

My best friends are Kyle and Rayyan.

My favourite teacher was Mr Butt.

My favourite memories are the science fair in 
Year 5 and the residential in Year 4.



Annabelle Burch 

Year 6 has been a challenging year. But besides that, 
being a head girl has been an amazing opportunity. 
Thank you so much Miss Bull and Miss V. Thank you 
Miss bull for really supporting me and helping when 

things were difficult for me. And Miss V for giving me 
the opportunity to try something new and I loved every 
Thursday morning when we practised, it really helped 

me be more confident. Mr Edwards thank you for 
teaching me so many new things.



Ryan Bird

Ever since I joined the laurels they have been kind to me. 
They have looked after me and cared when I was hurt (which happened 
a lot because I hurt myself all the time) all the teachers helped me when 
I didn’t understand my work. I made lots of friends there such as Alfie B, 

Alyse, Rayyan, Kyle, and many more that have moved on. Alfie has actually 
been my best friend since Little Oaks, which is now gone, he made me 

laugh when Ii was sad we laughed together when we thought of something 
funny (like me when I went to Jake’s birthday party at flip out and Ii did a 

front flip and landed on my back on a metal bar and couldn’t move)

All my teachers have been the best. A lot of them have left but I still 
think about them some are strict, some are funny and some are both. My 

favourites were Mr Butt (not because of his name) and Mr. Edwards because 
they are both really funny and strict at the same time and they make the 
whole class laugh (most of the time). I don’t actually think I have had the 
best time at the Laurels because I love all of it and I will never forget it.



Molly Brackston

My time at the laurels was the best 7 years of my life I 
have had some amazing teachers and two of them are 
Mr. Edwards and Miss Marret who are my teachers this 
year. I have made lots of friends that will always be my 
friends. Sadly, my time at the Laurels was ended early 

due to covid-19. I will always remember the laurels, the 
residentials and the fun day trips. The best time were at 

school with friends that are there for you during the good 
times and the bad. I will miss the Laurels lots.



Brigid Hanger

I have enjoyed my time at the Laurels because 
I liked how it was a small school and not very 

crowded. I really liked my teacher because he is 
kind and funny, his English lessons were really 

good. I also enjoyed art and music.



Charlie Cozens 

I joined the Laurels in Year 4 and I got to go on a school 
trip to Mill Rythe. I really enjoyed Mr. Eddie’s amazing 
earthquake, reading ‘The Book with No Pictures’, and 

going on the computer. I enjoyed singing the ‘Greatest 
Showman’ songs in assembly, learning to play the 

trombone and going to guitar club. I like playing on the 
playground with my friends. 



Ash Willson

I like being at the Laurels because I get to see 
all my friends and I have got a good education 
from there and I get out of the house and don’t 

stay on my Xbox all day! 



Nyah Hopkins 

My best times at The Laurels were when we had the Pudsey bear 
cake sale, because I got to run one of the stalls. And when some 
of my classmates came with me in year 5 and we played Bugsy 
Malone together, at Durrington High school. Then towards the 
end of year 5 we played the Grinch who stole Christmas, it was 
one of my favourite times of the year because I was the dog, 

Max and he never said a word and I liked that. I can’t remember 
when, but some time in year 5 me and some friends, also other 
classes, did a play of the greatest showman, it was one of my 

highlights because I loved the choreography and all the dancing, 
costumes and more. I was little charity and it was most definitely 
one of my favourite times of year. In year 6 I was hoping to go 

to the Isle of Wight, but we couldn’t because of coronavirus, so 
instead at home we all took part in doing fun, daily activities. 



Alfie Lupson

How my time at the laurels has been

My time at school has been fantastic I’ve made 
new friends and learnt things I didn’t Know about.

My favourite lessons so far are maths art P.E and 
science and I also love when we plant plants and 

do experiments with them for science.



Lorcan Macfarlane

At the Laurels Primary School, I have really 
enjoyed being Head Boy. I really like the 

Teachers because they are kind and give you 
help when you need it. I have loved being year 6 
with Mr Edwards. He always made me laugh, but 
sometimes he would be a bit annoying when he 

played songs by the Spice Girls! 



Kyle Smith 

I really enjoyed my time at the Laurels Primary school! 
They educated me well, and they have taught me many things that 
I didn’t know. The GPS / English lessons were my favourite because 

I was very good at it and some of the lessons were very cool! 
The history I really enjoyed my time at the laurels primary school! 
The history lessons were good, because they are very interesting. 

I loved the P.E! We did all sorts of sports and fun things. My favourite 
was cricket because it is my type of sport! The art lessons were also 
very exciting. Year five really taught me well with art, and now I can 

actually draw good things like parrots and fish. Maths was quite hard 
for me. There is way too much to remember and too many questions 

and answers. But overall, the laurels have taught me a lot! Anyone 
that’s new to the laurels will have a bright future! When I join high 

school, I will probably come back to school fairs because they were 
so much fun. I made lots of spectacular friends who will also have a 

bright future, and I hope I will too.



Jake Ward

My journey at the laurels all began 3 years ago, 
when I joined in year 3. The first friend that I 

made was Louis Batson, as time went on I made 
more and more friends as more people were 

joining the school. In year 4, 2 new pupils joined: 
Louie Woodcock and Charlie Cozens.



Alyse Corcoran 

I met my best friend on day one in the toilets we were 
crying! This is when I first met Miss Marret, she was our 

class helper, but training to be a TA. 

In Year 4, I had my tonsils out and I was able to spend a lot 
more time in class. We went on a trip to Mill Rythe for four 

nights, we had a great time. 

Year 5 was a year of lots of different teachers. 
This was a good year.

In Year 6, I taught a lesson in maths, I enjoyed that. 
This should have been out final year at the Laurels, but 

because of the Coronavirus we finished the year at home. 



Lucy Chambers 

I liked how kind people have been since 
I joined the school. I have made lots of 

friends at the Laurels and the teachers have 
been there when I have needed them.



Lillie House 

This is what happened when I was at the Laurels…. 

I have been at the Laurels for just under three years but that doesn’t 
mean I didn’t get the full experience. When I first joined in 2017, I had no 
friends. I had to choose who I would work with and it was very hard but I 
chose Molly. She helped me a lot and we became good friends, but that 

year wasn’t just fun and games we had to do loads of work. 

Year 4 was tough. It was a step up and a lot harder. I got into trouble a 
bit but I learnt not to eventually. 

Year five was fun and hard but I also met the girl that made me so happy 
we weren’t friends at first but we slowly became best friends we both got 

into trouble together but we always covered for each other! It was fun 
until the end, I got some bad news: she was moving house and school

Then year 6 happened, it was very hard but I reached the end and I’m 
not scared of my future because I want to live my life now.



Mr. Edwards

Good luck for your move to high school. I am so 
proud of each and everyone of you and how you have 

handled this crazy year! Never forget that you are 
amazing and don’t ever be afraid to be yourselves. 

Embrace challenge, be brave and if in doubt play the 
Spice Girls as loud as you can! 

#GirlPower!



Miss Marett

Well done to you all for all your hard work at the 
Laurels, it’s been lovely to share this journey with 
you! You will all be missed. I wish you all the best 

of luck in high school! You will be amazing! 

Love Miss Marett x 



Miss Pinney

Dear Year 6

Thank you for helping to make this a wonderful 
(if not a little bit short!) year. We will miss you and 

the standard you set.

All the best for the wonderful journey you are about 
to go on. High school is a lot of fun, and make sure 
you make the very best of all the opportunities you 

are offered, because it will go all too quickly.

Good luck!



Mrs Collins 

Dear Year 6, 

I would like to say goodbye and good luck to you all. 
You have been a great year group and have been 

good role models to the younger children. 

We will never forget the Year 6 of the 
Covid-19 pandemic!

Keep smiling and be amazing!



It has been an absolute pleasure to be your Headteacher. 
Each of you has brought unique skills and talents to our school and 

I look forward to seeing you flourish as you take the next step in your lives. 
Some of you are great at mathematics and others are great at English, 

singing, cooking, telling jokes, computing and so many other things that 
I can’t list them all here. Take these skills and build on them. 

Here is some advice for the future:

Be brave when meeting people and trying something you haven’t done before. 

Have big dreams and ambitions! 
Don’t worry if something doesn’t go to plan, try something else.

View difficult moments as a challenge. Learn from mistakes and try again.

Enjoy friends who are like you but also reach out and listen to those 
who have different interests and backgrounds.

As you get older, you’ll get to know yourself better. Always be true to yourself.

Most importantly, have fun and enjoy life. Smile and make others smile around you.

Be kind.

#Believe Achieve Succeed

Miss Bull
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